
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
SCHUYLKILL TOWNSHIP 
75 WALNUT STREET  
MARY-D, PA   17952 
 
The Workshop meeting of the Supervisors of Schuylkill Township was held Monday, September 21, 2022.  
Those present included Charles Fayash, Gary Feathers and Charles Hosler.  The Pledge of the Allegiance was 
recited. 
 
Public comment on agenda items only:  None 
 
Communications: None  
 
Old Business:  Hometown Hero Flags-next steps to move forward – discuss flag and amount, Hill suggesting 
setting price at $225 this includes Bracket, Banner and installation, Hill asked for the October meeting for the 
board to choose a Banner, The Banners will be hung by completed application and fee paid, Residents can place 
the pole number they would like flag hung on HTH application, however it is not guarantee to be hung on that 
pole.  At this time PPL poles are the only ones to give permission to use their poles and information as to how it 
is to be hung on their pole; Per John Gilbert from the program Banner placement on poles will be determined in 
Feb 2023 once all applications, pictures and payments are received.  If any Banner becomes damaged the family 
is responsible to pay for a replacement Banner, not the township. Discussion ensued placing the Banners on the 
pole.  Supervisors don’t mind what street the Banner is placed.  Discussion ensued regarding pictures and 
picture sizes on the Banner. Hill will have HTH application and banners for board to chose from for October’s 
meeting.  Door Proposal-warranty discuss, per ABE 1 year commercial warranty on the door; Schuylkill 
Township’s owned property-discuss timbering email, per Hill Atty Baranko asked for the Board to review this 
Timbering packet he sent prior to October’s meeting, last time township looked into this was 2017, Feathers 
asked Hill to reach out to DCNR to get help with the inquiry; Discussion ensued regarding looking at all the 
township property that is owned and what can be cut; Review Act 57 Local Tax Collection Law-discuss, waiver 
for first time homeowner who didn’t receive their tax bill can dispute by proving they did not receive the tax 
bill; Excessive Road Maintenance & Bonding agreement-discuss email, engineer is in contact with Atty 
Baranko, Atty Baranko would like the board to review it and let him know of any questions or changes needed, 
discussion ensued regarding the permitting and bonding for the road; General Code Project-discuss, Hill sent 
links for supervisors to register with Ecode; Garbage Delinquencies – garbage has been stopped to any resident 
with an outstanding balance over $300 as of 9/20/2022 and no payment plan set up-letters were mailed 
8/19/2022 to residents: Employee Mark Buccieri – discuss benefits and rate in exec. Session   
 
New Business: No parking Valley Street-discuss, Hill discussed No parking on Valley Street and resident at 318 
Valley Street called regarding no parking between signs in front of her house; Discussion ensued regarding no 
parking on Valley Street; Discussion ensued regarding changing the ordinance or enforce the ordinance; 
Discussion ensued regarding parking on Green and Mine Streets.  Discussion ensued regarding having the 
engineer come and look at the parking on Valley Street.  Discussion ensued regarding the supervisors going 
through the township to review the streets and parking. Code Compliant-discuss (exec session) – Marcella Road 
 
Public Comment – None 
 
Fayash motioned to go into executive session, 2nd Feathers.  All approved 
Discussed Personnel, code compliant in executive session 
Fayash motioned to adjourn, 2nd Feathers.  All Approved 
 
Adjourned    
Attest: Denise Hill  
 


